
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, May 31, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. 

at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly “Work Session” meeting with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham and McCard present for the meeting.  Commissioner 

Hall was not present.  Staff present were Horace Hudgins, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, 

County Clerk.  Others present were Janet Winter, Elections Superintendent, Mike Mastrario, 

Building Inspector/Zoning, Robby Royal, EMS Director and Mark Robinson, Fire Chief/EMA 

Director. 

 Chairman Calhoun called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Mark Robinson gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed bids for new ambulance. Five bids were received.  

Commissioners will vote on bids at June 7, 2016 board meeting. 

 Commissioners discussed bids for janitorial cleaning services. Four bids were received.  

Commissioners will vote on bids at June 7, 2016 board meeting. 

 Commissioners discussed lease agreement between South Georgia Community Service 

Board and Turner County for FY 2016-2017. 

 Commissioners discussed adopting an outdoor smoke-free policy for Turner County 

Recreation. Commissioners expressed their concerns on this matter. 

 Commissioners discussed changing the minimum lot size in agricultural use (AU) zone 

from five acres to three acres. Commissioners expressed their concerns on this matter. 

 County Manager Horace Hudgins gave his monthly report. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.      

  

________________________________ 

Brad Calhoun, Chairman 

 

Attest: ___________________________ 

             Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 


